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Model United Nations

Ten years ago our district’s Path-
ways to Peace Committee launched 
the Model United Nations program.  
High school students are trained to 
be effective negotiators by debating 
current-day international issues that 
are presently being addressed at 
the United Nations.   The 10th an-
nual Model UN Conference, which 
simulates a United Nations Gen-
eral Assembly, will be held at the 
Kroc Institute for Peace and Justice 
on the University of San Diego 
campus on April 12 and 13, 2014.  
District 5340 is the only district 
in the United States that puts on a 
Model UN program!  This year we 
will host four teams from Mexico, 
students from San Diego, Riverside 
and Imperial Counties.  The Model 
UN program is one of our district’s 
hallmark Youth Service events each 

Lydia Stewart (L) is our Old Mis-
sion Rotary Pathways to Peace 
Chair. Clairemont High School stu-
dents Cole McDaniel and Rachel 
Reams and Bunmi Esho, from the 
Mission Valley Sunset Rotary Club.

Ton Sandler reported that thr RYLA 
weekend on April 4-6 in Idyllwild 
was a great success!

year.  This year we are fortunate to 
have former Bangladesh Ambassa-
dor to the United Nations Anwarul 
Chowdhury as the keynote speaker 
at the Saturday (April 12) evening 
banquet at the Crowne Plaza Hotel 
in Mission Valley.  
Old Mission Rotary sponsored two 
students from Clairemont High 
School.  Senior Cole McDaniel and 
junior Rachel Reams will be role 
playing the United Kingdom at the 
Model UN. They will also be intro-
ducing and advocating resolutions 
on cyber warfare and  the Sudan 
Their coach and Rotarian advisor 
is Bunmi Esho, from the Mission 
Valley Sunset Rotary Club.  Special 
thanks to our club’s Pathways to 
PeaceChair Lydia Stewart!

Eric Benink reported the wonderful 
news that his wife is Rosanna had 
a very optimistic prognosis after 
recent treatment for breast cancer!

Double Happy 
Dollars!

Six high school student speakers 
from around our district will be 
presenting their final speeches at 
the April 29 District Council at the 
California Center for the Perform-
ing Arts in Escondido.   A select 
panel of university and college 
administrative judges will evaluate 
the speeches in what promises to 
be an evening of talent, fun, and 
great Rotarian fellowship.  Activi-
ties begin at 5:30 pm.  Register 
now online at our district website 
to reserve your dinner and the op-
portunity to see our local youth at 
their finest!  This event is not to be 
missed!

Four Way Test 
Speech Finals

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards 
(RYLA) is a program designed by 
Rotary District 5340 for the stu-
dents in San Diego and Imperial 
Counties. RYLA encourages lead-
ership in youth by recognizing and 
rewarding deserving 11th grade 
students who are chosen to attend 
RYLA as an "award" for their past 
and present leadership and ser-
vice activities. These select young 
people attend an all-expenses-paid 
camp where they are inspired by a 
diverse group of exceptional speak-
ers, make life-long friends through 
fellowship activities, and discuss 
the ethical and social issues of to-
day.  Tom Sandler once again was 
our club’s RYLA chair, organizing 
the student interviews and attend-
ing the camp in Idyllwild.

RYLA in Idyllwild



Rotary Calendar 

• Saturday,  April 12
Rotarian of the Year 
Dinner at Casa Castro in 
Bonita starting at 6pm

• Saturday & Sunday, 
April 12-13
Model UN
Joan Kroc Institute at USD

• Monday, April 21
Projects Committee Meeting 
Mission Valley YMCA at 2pm

• Monday, April 21
Got Talent Gala Commit-
tee Meeting at 5:30pm in the 
Rotary District Office in Old 
Town.

• Friday-Sunday, April 25-27
VIDAII Team to Baja
San Quentin Mexico

• Saturday, April 26
Rotarians at Work Day
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of  Mission Valley

The Old MissiOn Bell newsleTTer is
prinTed cOMpliMenTs Of

Welcome back Matt Bryant!  We 
missed Matt (L) as he was away at 
training in Salt Lake City for six 
weeks for California Bank & Trust. 
Joe Horiye is a frequent visitor 
from Club 33.

Program Schedule 

• April 15 How did Rotarians 
Change my Life by Evan Lai.

• April 22 John Brockington 
Memories of Ohio State and 
the Green Bay Packers

• April 29 Do Pigs Fly? by 
Susan Taylor

• May 6 San Diego Library 
Foundation 

• May 13 San Diego Senior 
Games by Blaine Phipps

• June 3 Maritime Museum 
by Ray Ashley

Internet Care Sites
Nearly ¾ of Americans complain 
they have difficulty obtaining non-
emergency care on nights or week-
ends. E-visit websites are arising to 
meet this demand and are attract-
ing venture capital investors. They 
offer customers a virtual medical 
appointment, usually via-e mail. 
Advantages are convenience and 
speed. Disadvantages are that they 
purvey episodes of care, without 
follow-up, and are limited because 
of inability to see and physically 
examine the patient. Most assert 
their service does not constitute 
a physician-patient relationship. 
Many of these websites also sell 
products, such as additional well-
ness profiles and nutritional supple-
ments. 
The American Telemedicine As-
sociation is attempting to develop 
standard practice guidelines for 
these entities, which will likely 
continue to grow because they do 
give people a service they desire, 
and often truly need.

The Medical Minute

Dr. Kevin Glynn informs and enter-
tains us about the latest topics in 
medicine.

In the time we have, it is sure-
ly our duty to do all the good 
we can, to all the people we 
can, in all the ways we can.     
 -William Barclay

Anne Zacovic was back at Old 
Mission Rotary after missing many 
weeks.  Anne paid Happy Dol-
lars to tell her story of how she 
was laid low by a dog bite!  Anne 
took her Golden Retriever to Dog 
Beach in Ocean Beach where her 
dog promptly got into a fight with 
another Golden Retriever!  In the 
process of separating the animals, 
Anne was severely bitten on the 
ankle.  After many doctor visits, 
Anne is still in pain and battling an 
infection. Lesson learned: never try 
to break up a dog fight!

Don’t Bite the Hand 
That Feeds You!

Anne Zacovic (R) with Katherine 
Willey at the Copley YMCA.


